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PASTOR AND HEAD OF STAFF; REV EMILY BERMAN DõANDREA 
Iôd be just as glad (as would perhaps many of you) to put 2021 into the books and on the shelf and 

forget that it ever happened.  If we did carry through with this tempting idea however that would mean, 

we would dismiss much fruitful and creative ministry that occurred at PPC during the pandemic.  So, 

weôll shelve that idea and focus on 2021 ministry highlights. 

 

Three task forces were in full swing as 2021 began and my goals for the year included bringing these 

to fruition: 1.  Strategic Vision; 2. Covid; 3. Racial Justice. 

 

At the Dec. 2020 meeting the Session approved the 2021-2022 Strategic Vision (which you will find on 

the next page).  This enabled committees to state objectives at 

the beginning of 2021 that undergirded the strategic vision to 

1.  Enhance Worship & Music experiences 2.  Revitalize and 

Expand Educational Opportunities and, 3. Local Mission Focus 

in Montgomery County.  In 2022 we will continue to live into 

this vision. 

 

The Covid Task Force helped us to focus efforts to make 

livestreaming a reality.  During the first quarter of 2021 

necessary technology was installed and working properly. 

Technology teams were trained so that on Ash Wednesday, 2/17/21 we had our first livestream 

worship in the sanctuary at Potomac Presbyterian Church.  Refinements and adjustments were made 

to the online worship during the Lenten season while we explored the themes of Prayer & Fasting on 

Wednesday evenings and learned creative ways that prayer led us into a deeper relationship with 

God.  By Easter Sunday we were more experienced with online worship, but the in-person worship 

numbers did not lead to the need for two Easter services. 

 

July 4th Autism Speaks 5k 

Return to In-person Worship! 
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In Summertime we focused on reaching out to the community to receive the musical gifts from those in 

the congregation to diversify our musical repertoire.  Our theological theme explored the vision of 

ñCaring for ALL with Faith (June), Hope (July) and Love (August).ò  It was a joy and challenge to 

attend the Summer Mission Trip in Mingo County, WV with 27 others from PPC seeking to serve 

Christ through mission and service.  We rebuilt a trailer home for Joey and Belvia who were swindled 

on their purchase not realizing how much refurbishment would be necessary for it to be habitable. 

 

Reading and listening to books is one way that helps me to 

grow in knowledge of our Lord as well as helps me to make 

sense our world and those around us.  The Wednesday 

Bible study books focused on the Johns this year and I 

enjoy studying our Holy writ in community with you all.  In 

addition, I read forty books and would be happy to share my 

bibliography with anyone who may be interested.  

Participation in and discussion of the two books read with 

the members of the PASTCF group during 2021 is a 

challenge for my non-scientific brain and stretches me such 

that Iôm always glad for the interaction and new insights.  I also reviewed two books for The 

Presbyterian Outlook  which were, Means of Grace:  A Year of Weekly Devotions by Fleming 

Rutledge, and If God is Love Donôt Be a Jerk by John Pavlovitz.  Our staff stays current with best 

ministry practices by reading together and discussing a book at our weekly staff meetings so this year 

we read, The Innovative Church:  How Leaders and their Congregations Can Adapt in an Ever-

Changing World by Scott Cormode; Discernment:  A Path to Spiritual Awakening by Rose Mary 

Dougherty, and Everything Belongs:  The Gift of Contemplative Prayer by Richard Rohr. 

 

The last two books were a part of the personal and professional growth program I enrolled in through 

the Shalem Institute for Spiritual Formation Deepening Program.  This involves two summer 

residencies, one in 2021 & one in 2022, and assembling a PPC monthly lay listening group and 

participating in a monthly clergy peer listening group.  A second continuing education program I used 

to spur on my preaching was The Festival of Homiletics online workshop in May. A third continuing 

education program in which I participated is newly mandated by our Presbytery and involved 18 hours 

of dismantling racism training. 

 

During the Fall the Racial Justice Task Force was able to secure a commitment from the new Dean of 

the Howard University Divinity School, The Rev. Dr. Yolanda Pierce to be the Berger Lecturer and she 

gave an address on the relevant topic of, ñJustice and the Vocabulary of Faith.ò  We are grateful for 

Mission Trip in Mingo County 
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her reframing for our community ways to enter faith filled conversations on the topic of race at a time 

when our country is dealing with its own racial reckoning. 

 

We are privileged to serve as a teaching congregation through Wesley Theological Seminary and 

have member, Beatrice Laryea enrolled in the Practice in Mission and Ministry Program (PMM).  

Beatrice is both a student at Wesley and under care of our Session. She seeks a way to serve our 

Lord in ministry to the best of her ability.  As Beatriceôs lay liaison in the PMM process Elder Denise 

Pierson is helping to shepherd her even as Denise has moved to North Carolina. 

 

A good part of time is spent as staff liaison with the following Committees:  Worship, Congregational 

Care, Finance, Endowment, Generosity, Nominating, Personnel, and Education.  We have wonderful 

volunteers in our community who faithfully carry out the mission and ministry of this congregation and I 

am humbled and proud to serve with you in 

ministry. Moderating monthly Session meetings and 

participating in the quarterly Deacon meetings 

energizes me for ministry as I am regularly 

reminded of the creativity, love and joy the officers 

of our congregation exhibit in service to Christ 

through PPC.  It is wonderful to work with Clerk of 

Session Susan Haynes who is professional, 

knowledgeable and faith-filled.  She will step down 

from this role in 2022.  I am grateful for the wisdom 

she has shared with me after her 7 years of service 

as clerk in the workings of PPC polity. 

 

We have a phenomenal staff without whom I would 

be a lesser pastor:  Tom Andrew, Jeanne Grillo & 

Chris McAuliffe as well as Lindsay Chapin, Treasurer.  We brought on a short-term contractor, Gina 

LaBorde to help with graphic design at the end of 2021 and Iôm thankful for her artistic eye. 

 

I look forward to the ways we will build on what has been done as we seek to Renew in 2022! 

Pastor Emily 

 

 

 

Zoom Women's Retreat  
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STRATEGIC VISION ð 2021-2022 
 

 

Background 

PPCôs previous strategic plan covered a five-year period from 2015 to 2020. With the conclusion of 

that timeframe and the changing conditions brought about by the COVID-19 pandemic, a small group 

convened to put together a new two-year plan for the Session to review. This document explains the 

intent of the plan. 

Given the disruptions brought about by COVID-19 across society, there are opportunities to rethink 

how we engage others and serve our community in Christ while also maintaining the core strengths of 

PPC. With a focus on, Caring for ALL with faith, hope and love, the 2021-2022 PPC strategic vision 

aims to continue efforts to strengthen worship, education and mission while maintaining the financial 

stability and building upgrades that were achieved in the previous five yearsðwhile incorporating new 

types of engagement. Church leaders read excerpts from The Adept Church which underscores the 

need for churches to adapt. ñBeing adept requires making decisions that will expand our reach and 

allow us to touch more lives,ò explains the author. He outlines four key practices: discernment, 

connecting to mission and community, evaluation, forming good habits. As a congregation, we intend 

to be more invitational to share our worship, education and mission programs with those around us. 

The strategic vision group has incorporated these practices into the new vision. 
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Foundational elements 

¶ A firm financial foundation allows PPC to invest in programs that will attract a diverse and active 

group of congregants. 

¶ Regular reviews of mission and education programs will help the congregation focus efforts to 

serve existing members and attract new members 

Enhanced ministry to be accomplished in three broad areas of church life: 

¶ Enhance worship and music experience 

 

With restrictions to in-person worship and music services, worship that meets people where they 

are is a statement that reflects the changing nature of worship brought about by COVID ï and 

underscores the need to innovate and adapt services. These changing times also present an 

opportunity to attract new worshippers through online services. By incorporating new technology 

and adding musical elements that demonstrate the diversity of worship experienced by 

Presbyterians around the world and tapping into the talents of members and local community 

members, PPC can build on the strength of its existing programs.  

The Worship Committee will develop and implement two goals to accomplish the following 

objectives:  

1. Formalize the processes to live stream / and conduct hybrid worship   

2. Engage the membership and broader communityôs talents to expand the musical offerings 

 

¶ Revitalize & Expand Education Opportunities 

 

PPCôs adult and childrenôs education programs are designed to help us grow in faith. A key facet 

of the churchôs programming is to provide Education that challenges our minds and grows our 

hearts by encouraging participants to understand and adapt to changes in society through 

intellectually stimulating programs that engage members and the local community. Purposeful 

invitations to congregants, friends, members of other congregations, neighbors and local 

community are encouraged especially as virtual and hybrid events make it easier to participate. 

The Education Committee will develop and implement two goals to accomplish the following 

objective:  

1. Expand participation in our educational programs at every level and opportunity 

 

¶ Focus Local Mission in Montgomery County  

 

PPCôs mission work includes a variety of projects locally as well as nationally while also supporting 

international efforts. Recommendations include focusing on Service that builds relationships with 

neighbors and those in need. 
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The Mission Committee will develop and implement two goals to accomplish the following 

objectives:  

1. Emphasize a focused local mission approach which enables the congregation to expand 

relationships with the community and involvement of the congregation 

2. Identify a local mission project or category of projects that will energize and unite the church 

 

Considerations / Keys to Success 

¶ Track all mission and education programs in a dashboard 

¶ Define who mission and education programs are serving (congregation, local community, global 

community) 

¶ Determine who is volunteering to lead and who is participating in programs (number of people, 

member/nonmember, age range) 

¶ Consider sunsetting programs that no longer have congregant support 

¶ Remember that resources are limited so plan purposely for staff and volunteer time 

¶ The Fellowship Committee will evolve its programs to be more outwardly focused, intentionally 

creating opportunities to attract and welcome new members and guests while integrating our 

church more holistically into the community.  The goal is to continue to nurture and care for 

members, while at the same time create opportunities for members to connect with one another 

and develop new connections through service in the community (in partnership with the Mission 

Committee). 

¶ Recognizing that new members and families with young children are vital in the area of faith 

formation, emphasis will be placed on fellowship opportunities that build connections among these 

communities (while not neglecting our current members).  This may be accomplished in 

partnership with the Christian Education committee and a focus group it conducts.  

 

Committee Members: Marianne Beardall, Rev. Emily Berman DôAndrea, Gayle Goff, Stephanie 

Hampton, Brad McAuliffe, Chris McAuliffe, Cheri Rogers, Tracy Talbot  



 

 

 

10 

DIRECTOR OF YOUTH AND CHRISTIAN FORMATION; CHRIS MCAULIFFE, 

M.  DIV 
Well, we made it through another crazy year with many twists and turns! Our 

community has made great strides this past year as we launched even 

further into the online world.  Can you believe that our first in sanctuary live 

stream was Ash Wednesday, February 17, 2021?  We have had almost a 

full year of uninterrupted live streaming and learned a lot along the way.  

Enhancements to our system have continued to be made to both our 

sanctuary and hybrid classrooms.  It is a joy to be able to gather online or in 

person for Worship, Bible Study, Sunday School, Small Groups, and 

various events throughout the year. This new model and way to be the 

church is challenging, but so important to the future.  People from all over 

the country and globe are now able to find us online and worship alongside 

us.  That is a reason to celebrate!  Thank you to everyone who has helped 

get us this far and we canôt wait to see where we are being led next. 

 

Our Youth at the church have had a busy year filled with mission trips, gingerbread house building 

contests, and composing original songs based on the parables.  It was amazing to be able to be back 

in person come the Fall and keep each other going in these difficult times.  The Fall also meant the 

launch of our new Confirmation Class with nine students taking the faithful step of discovering what 

Christianity means to them.  We are so excited for them to meet their mentors and continue learning 

about our faith. 
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I want to give a special thank you to Molly Singerling for all her support 

of the youth program through her time at PPC and for continuing to 

Zoom in for the first half of 2021, even after her move to Florida.  You 

have had a lasting impact on so many lives and I speak for all the 

youth when I say we really hope to see you on this yearôs Mission Trip 

(no pressure)!  When we moved back to in person this Fall, we were 

blessed to have the amazing Isabel Srour jump in as our new youth 

leader and join Nelia!  Thank you both so much for your consistent 

presence in the lives of our youth and for making this year so 

memorable. 

 

In my own faith journey, I have been continuing to take steps on the path towards Ordination.  I have 

recently moved from Inquirer to Candidate after passing the Bible Content Exam.  Candidacy is the 

final step in the process, usually lasting 1-2 years, but a large mountain stands in my wayé the final 

Ordination Exams.  Prayers are appreciated! I am so grateful for Pastor Emily, Louise Plumb, the 

Session, and the congregation for supporting me through this process and believing in me and my 

ministry.  It is my joy to serve alongside you all and I canôt wait to see where we head in 2022.   

 

  

 

Love,  

Chris 
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DIRECTOR OF MUSIC AND ORGANIST; TOM ANDREW 
Last year, I opened my report by saying that nothing in my 48 years as a church musician had 

prepared me for last year. It is so tempting to say that againé but that would not be quite correct. 

2021 has been another year that was radically different than most of my career, to be sure; still, there 

were a few brief glimpses of normality, although those glimpses turned out to be brief, and far too 

fleeting. 

 

We began Worship services with members of the congregation in the Sanctuary again on Ash 

Wednesday of 2021, which was almost 11 months since we had stopped in March of 2020.  They 

were still not what we would consider normal ï all singing was recorded, and the only live music was 

either organ or piano music. This continued longer than any of us could have imagined ï and when live 

singing resumed, it was only for singing the last hymn in the service. Eventually we moved to singing 

two hymns liveé and then Omicron variant of the Corona Virus showed up at the end of the year. 

 

Even though things are much different during a pandemic, there are a few highlights I wish to note 

here. 

¶ The Sanctuary Choir continued providing recorded music for our Worship Services. We all 

became more proficient in recording ourselves, and I improved my editing skills as the year went 

on. Our fall rehearsals began in September in person ï the first time we sang together in one 

space since early in March 2020. It was joy for all ï even though masked, to be able to sing 

together again was more of an emotional 

experience than any of us expected. Adjusting to 

Tuesday rehearsals, rehearsing in three different 

spaces (to try to mitigate Covid issues), and getting 

used to recording as a group were among the 

challenges the choir faced, and the choir managed it 

well.  

 

¶ The Bell Choir was finally able to meet in person in 

September, for the first time since March of 2020. 

Masked and socially distanced in the Fellowship 

Hall, we successfully negotiated the fall, and 

provided music for several services. Photo at right is 

Bell Choir rehearsal, being filmed for inclusion in on-

line worship. 

 

¶ The Childrenôs Choir continued to rehearse by Zoom, owing to the challenges presented by some 

family members of the choir. We did gather in person to record songs for the Christmas pageant, 

but the audio was lost, due to technician error (myself), so the only joy we got from the session 

was that of singing together (masked) for the first time in a long time. We were able to record a 

piece that was included in the pageant, so all was not lost.  
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To give the Sanctuary Choir a well-deserved rest for the summer months, members of the 

congregation stepped forward to provide musical offerings. Some recorded themselves, some 

recorded at the church in an empty Sanctuary, and all were greatly appreciated. Some were from 

people we knew were talented already, but many were from people we had not heard from before ï an 

unexpected ñsilver liningò to the time of pandemic. Thanks to all off you ï we look forward to hearing 

from you again soon! 

 

I must thank Chris McAuliffe and Jeanne Grillo Srour for their invaluable assistance throughout the 

year ï stepping in to help record musicians, helping with microphone placement, serving as a sounding 

board when I was perplexedé just a few of the many things they did that are not a part of their job 

description, but were glad to be of assistance when needed. Pastor Emily continues to lead us with 

energy and conviction in these unusual times.  Thank you all - I owe you a debt that I will never be 

able to repay. 

 

On the occasion of my tenth anniversary at PPC, I was surprised with a video of well wishes from 

members of the congregation. I want to express my thanks again ï it was a total surprise, and I was 

reminded of many good times and memories made during my time at PPC. I try to live up to the nice 

sentiments you shared.  

 

All in all, it is a pleasure to serve this congregation, even during what one of my friends has termed 

ñThe Time of Pandemicò. I think we all long for the day when that season is in the past. 

 

Tom Andrew 

Director of Music and Organist 

Outdoor/socially distanced choir practice 

 

Tom leading music at our outdoor/socially distanced 
Williamsburg breakfast 
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OFFICE ADMINISTRATOR; JEANNE GRILLO 
Another Pandemic yearé. We were able to begin in-person worship during Lent. Beginning in 

February, a member (Bob Stow) established a method for registering and assigning seating. 

Ultimately, we opened to all who were comfortable attending in person ï eliminating the need for 

registration. 

 

This year I attained a new skill! ï how to set up and run a live stream. Chris McAuliffe and Chris 

Cyrway originally set up and continually fine-tune the live stream worship system. After being trained 

by Chris M. I was added to the ótech-teamô and have been able to support non-worship events as part 

of a tech crew!  

 

Another special event that I participated in, was hosting the fall confirmation class retreat at my home 

in the Catoctin Mountains. It was a great opportunity to be able to spend time with members of the 

2021-2022 confirmation class. I also was recruited as an adult chaperone on a rafting trip on the 

óScenicô Monocacy River with the middle schoolers ï tubing the Monocacy River on a sunny summer 

day was another opportunity to get to know PPC youth.  

  

Another ónewô for me this year was visiting the Mission Trip location for a follow-up to the summerôs 

project. For the first time this year, my husband, Bobby, went on the trip. Heôs a builder and engineer. 

Once the trip was completed Bobby kept in contact with Pastor Cab and his wife Bonita of the Full 

Gospel Church near Gilbert, West Virginia. Bobby offered his expertise through the completion of the 

project. In November, he and I drove to West Virigina to view the newly renovated trailer. We also 

shared a celebration meal with Cab and Bonita, Belvia and Joey (new home owners), and members of 

the work crew. It was a ófirstô for me to see the location of a mission trip, experience the living 

conditions, and meet a local mission team. I didnôt experience the hard work though! For more 

information on the West Virginia Advocacy & Workcamps, Inc -  https://www.wvmaw.org/mission-

locations/hampden/ 

https://www.wvmaw.org/mission-locations/hampden/
https://www.wvmaw.org/mission-locations/hampden/































































